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what are the components of 
reading?  
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Our last newsletters have addressed 

reading comprehension strategies to help 

our students “get more” when they read. 

We’ve discussed fluency and comprehension, 

but we haven’t yet addressed the smallest 

components of reading- phonemic awareness 

and phonics. 

Phonemic awareness:  

Phonemes are the smallest units of sound 

that make up spoken language.  English 

consists of about 42 phonemes. (Just to 
accentuate the difficulties our students 
have, experts disagree as to the exact 
number of English phonemes that exist!)  
Phonemes combine to form syllables and 

syllables, words.  A few words have only 

one phoneme, such as a (a) or oh (o). Most 

words consist of a blend of phonemes, such 

as go (g-o) with two phonemes, check (ch-e-ck) 

with three phonemes, or stop with four 

phonemes (s-t-o-p).  Phonemic awareness 

Continued on p. 2 

for copies of volunteer tutor paper 
work,  go to: 

http://www.clatsopcc.edu/info/volunteerliteracy.html	
  
 
No Internet access?  Call Percy @ 338-
2557or come by the new literacy office in 
Columbia hall, Rm. 111. 
	
  
 

 

TUTOR TIP OF THE MONTH 
 
An exercise to get beginning readers 
and writers started is to create a 
student life-events timeline.  The 
tutor can model this exercise by 
drawing and writing his/her own life 
timeline.  First, get the  student to 
talk about their ideas of significant 
  
 
events in his/her life.  This exercise 
will generate simple, yet 
personalized, text to involve the 
student in reading and writing.  The 
timeline can be added to or revisited 
as the student learns more 
sophisticated vocabulary. You could 
also create a timeline of milestones 
in your tutoring sessions. 
 
 

 
 

Our tutor Appreciation Lunch is on 
Tuesday, April 20: Be sure to call or email 

Percy with a menu selection; the menu is 
included with your April newsletter. It 

will be held from 11:30–1:00 in Columbia 
Hall, rm. 219.  Veronica De Ortega and 
Maria Monchilovich from the NWRESD 
Migrant Education program will be our 

guest speakers. See you there! 
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refers to the reader’s ability to focus on 

and manipulate these phonemes into spoken 

words.  Included with this newsletter is a 

list of 42 English phonemes.  We’re not 

suggesting that you teach all of these to 

your student- but you can begin to listen 

for the sounds s/he is mispronouncing.  You 

can see why English is difficult by the many 

spellings that correspond to the same 

sound.  We will address this list and some 

possible ways of helping increase your 

student’s phonemic awareness at the next 

tutor training. 

Continued next month: phonemic awareness 
and vocabulary development 

Carolyn Dunn: Profile of a Literacy 
Tutor 

Carolyn started tutoring way over a year 
ago and has been through thick and thin 
with one student- a Latina woman, who is 
often accompanied by her 7 year-old son.  
She started tutoring because she felt 
strongly that as an educated retired 
person she has a responsibility to give back 
to the community.  Carolyn had volunteered 
with the SMART program and at the food 
banks, and felt the literacy program would 
be a good fit with her desire to help out. 

Carolyn has thoroughly enjoyed getting to 
know her “delightful” student and son, and 
was struck by how determined this woman is 
to advance in our very competitive work 
society.  It is “a joy” to see her student make 
progress; Carolyn’s work has contributed 
greatly to the promotion her student 
achieved at work.  Carolyn said that she 
admired her student’s “lovely attitude 
toward a culture she didn’t grow up in.”   

Carolyn believes that the tutor must learn 
who the student truly is and where she is 
coming from to be effective.  This 
knowledge comes from developing a 
relationship with the student and is 
paramount to achieving success.  As a 
librarian, “I was often called upon to teach, 
but never considered myself to be a 

 

Departmental News 
 
 
On March 13, The Portland Literacy 
Council held its annual Volunteer 
Literacy Tutor Conference on the 
Reed College campus. Four tutors 
and the coordinator attended and sat 
in on workshops that addressed 
teaching strategies to help our 
students.  Some suggestions we’re 
already in process of putting to work: 
pocket cards w/ simple “I can’t make 
our appointment today” language to 
promote better communications and 
student contracts to build mutual 
expectations between tutors and 
students. 
Look for a more thorough report on 
those topics and more at the April 
20th Lunch and May training,  
 

It’s that time of the year again!  Spring 
term begins April 5th.  All students 
need to register again.  You can pull 
a registration form from our website or 
call Percy and she’ll mail you a copy.  
Please send in your student sign in 
sheets- this is the most important 
document for our reporting 
requirements!  
Mail to: Literacy program, CCC, 1663 
Jerome, Astoria, OR 97103 

It	
  is	
  estimated	
  that	
  in	
  2010	
  children	
  of	
  immigrants	
  represent	
  at	
  least	
  a	
  quarter	
  of	
  all	
  U.S.	
  
children.	
  

 

natural.  It made me feel good to develop a 
relationship with my student.”  It is my 
impression that Carolyn feels she gained 
at least as much as her student did during 
their time together.  We can’t thank you 
enough, Carolyn, for your kindness, 
courtesy, tact and commitment to your 
student and our program.  We’ll see you at 
the next tutor appreciation lunch in April! 




